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20 May 2016
Dear parents and carers

We are almost at the last half term of the school year; time has flown by. The schools have been thriving this year with many exciting things happening; great learning in the classrooms by the children, trips to a huge variety of places to support their studies, Learning Leaders engaged in both schools supporting school development, a new classroom at Yarmouth, events organised by our ever supportive Parent Associations and to top it off a visit by Bishop Christopher and Archdeacon Peter last week, opening our new classroom and blessing our Federation values: ‘Respect, Determination and Relationships’. We are thankful to our wonderful staff team who are engaged and committed and give their best every day to make our schools the vibrant learning communities they are.

We thought it important with so much focus in the news on ‘Academies’ to update you on how we are involved and keep ourselves informed. The governors have attended a number of briefings with the Diocese of Portsmouth, the Regional Schools Commissioner and the Local Authority both prior to and following the publication of the White Paper. We are engaged in on-going discussions across the Island via the IOW Governor Forum, the Primary Head Teachers Forum and other platforms. We want to make sure we are in the best possible position to consider any options that may present themselves, always keeping our children and our strong Christian foundations at the centre of what we do. We will keep you informed should anything concrete look to be developing.
We would also like to take this opportunity to update you on the Headteacher appointment process. At the end of October 2015 we wrote to you to explain that the governors would review the decision on the recruitment of a permanent Headteacher for the Federation later in the year. Schools cannot work with an Acting Headteacher for an indefinite period of time. The Governing Body is required to advertise the position and undertake an interview process in order to appoint a Headteacher. We also view it important for stability and continuity that we try to secure a permanent Headteacher for the Federation in the academic year 2017-18. Recruiting a new Headteacher can take a significant amount of time, with the successful candidate potentially having to give a full term notice.  The governors have therefore decided to restart the application process this term. The position will be advertised this week and interviews will be held later in June, with a view to recruiting a permanent Headteacher for the schools in principle for January 2017. Should the successful candidate be available earlier they may be able to start from 1 September 2016.
We hope this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Jane Lewis, Clerk to the Governing Body. 

Yours faithfully
Carla Bradshaw

Chair of Governors
The Federation of the 
Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 

